
   
At the December 18, 2018, meeting held at the DePeyster Building, the Kent City 
Schools Board of Education took the following action: 

 
Superintendent’s report: 

• Heard a report about Kent students’ results and trends on the ACT. 

• Heard a report on data analysis project of test results of current eighth 
graders conducted by Kent State University graduate students and 
Professor Steve Mitchell. 
 

General business: 

• Recognized Julie Kenworthy and Kent Historical Society as the 
collaborative organization of the month for the group’s support of third 
grade curriculum.  

• Recognized Friends of Greg Starc, including Joe Starc and Bryan 
Harvey, who have organized an annual golf outing to support scholarships 
and funding for special needs students in the Kent Schools. 

• Appointed Dr. Asad Khan to a 7-year term on the Kent Free Library 
Board. 

• Approved new OSBA Board policies. 

• Approved membership in OSBA for 2019. 

• Approved authorization for disposal of surplus property. 

• Approved purchase of CTE equipment. 

• Approved contract for district communications group. 

• Approved renewal of ATM license and use agreement. 

• Approved Memorandum of Understanding with Kent State University for 
Team Kent initiative. 

• Set January 15, 2019 as date for BOE organizational meeting, budget 
hearing and regular January meeting.  Appointed Pamela Ferguson as 
President ProTem. 

 
Personnel issues: 

• Approved June 1, 2019 retirement of Angela Ianniello-Jones, Stanton 
health teacher, and July 1 retirement of Martha Piper, Account Clerk at 
Roosevelt. 

• Approved a number of appointments and substitute teachers. 
 
Miscellaneous: 

• Accepted donations totaling $8,900.45. 


